Primroce Hill Primary Sthoof

Princess Road, Regent's Park, London NW1 8|L
Tel: 02077228500
admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk

www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk £

Friday 4th September
Dear Parents & Carers,

We are delighted to welcome you and your children to Year 4 and to begin a successful year of learning.
We hope you are all excited to return and had a lovely Summer holiday.

As we are unable to do our usual Meet the Teacher sessions this year, you are invited to a parent and carer

welcome session via zoom on Monday 7th September at 2pm with Robin & Mireille. Here are the log on
details for this meeting - please do join so that you have all the key information for this term:

Meeting ID: 752 8693 0563
Passcode: 2unPkW

We will also be preparing a video to introduce the year group, class teams and give you a little more
information about the curriculum. This will be sent out next Friday 11th September.

Year 4 - Class Teaching Teams

Hedgehogds Foxes

Class Teacher: Alice Doran Class Teacher: Marina Castelo Branco &
Danielle Bowmaker

Support Staff: Carly Chapman & Anna Kielczewska | Support Staff: Kate Roe & Sandra Grogan

Other Key Staff:

PE Team - Jordan & Dean

Music - Tom

Higher Level Teaching Assistants - Heather Healy, Isabel Murphy, Sandra Grogan & Maggie Muir

Water
Because we cannot use the water fountains please make sure that your child brings their own labelled

bottle of water each day. They will be able to refill them when needed.

Punctuality & Attendance
It is important that children arrive and are collected promptly according to the timings below to support
social distancing and keep everyone as safe as possible.

Contacting the school is more crucial than ever at the moment; it is vital that you call or email the school
if your child or any other member of your family develops Covid symptoms and/or you are isolating:

Head Teacher: Pobin Warren Acting Head Teacher:  Mireille Alwan



0207 772 8500 or email admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk

Attendance is compulsory for all children, but we understand that some absences may occur. Again,
regular contact and communication to our office about illness and medical appointments is crucial.
Please see our website for our Attendance Policy and Addendum Policy.

Start Time and Gate: 8:55am from the Scooter Gate
Exit Time from the top playground: 3:25pm

Liaison time

We know that communication with you is key in establishing a positive and safe learning environment,
so we continue to have liaison times each week starting the week beginning 14th September. We will be
out on the playground at 3:15 every Tuesday. To ensure we are all keeping safe, please social distance
from the staff and other parents. If you are unable to come to school to talk to us, please contact the
school office and ask to make an appointment to speak with us.

PE

Your child’s PE session with Jordan & Dean will be every Thursday. Children need to come into school in
their PE kits on this day. During these sessions, Jordan & Dean will be social distancing from all children in
the class. Teaching Assistants from their class bubble will attend these sessions and will administer any
first aid required. All equipment will be suitably sanitised between groups and contact sport will be
avoided.

Music

For now, music sessions with Tom will be held in your child's own classroom rather than the music room.
As with PE, Tom will be social distancing from all classes and will be supported by the Teaching
Assistants from their class bubble. Recorders and other wind instruments will not be used, and all other
equipment will be suitably sanitised between groups and suitable music activities chosen.

Reading

We will still have a book corner in our classrooms where the children will be able to select books and
read during guided reading sessions, though the shared library will not be in use. Where books from class
are taken home, these will be sanitised upon return before being redistributed. As reading is a priority for
all children, the school has also invested in Reading Eggs online reading programme - all children should
have received a log in at the beginning of the summer, but you can ask in the office if you have mislaid
this.

Curriculum

We will be adapting the curriculum continually this half term and beyond to meet the needs of our
learners - whilst ensuring it remains broad and balanced. For now, school trips will be restricted to local
walks around the area.

Attached is our Autumn 1 Curriculum overview.

Home Learning

We will launch Home Learning and the use of Google Classroom in Week 3. In the meantime, please
continue to read everyday, practice Maths skills through games and online websites, focusing on fluency
of number and practise handwriting and spelling.

Head Teacher: Robin Warren Acting Head Teacher: Mireille Alwan



For further information, please make sure you regularly check the school website
www.primrosehill.sch.uk Here, you can find the school’s Risk Assessment on the News page - this will be
continually updated in response to the most up to date guidance from the Government. You will also
find the most recent letter from Robin and Mireille, outlining all the procedures you should follow if your
child is unwell.

Many Thanks,

Alice Doran, Marina Castelo Branco & Danielle Bowmaker

The Year 4 Team

Head Teacher: Pobin Warren Acting Head Teacher: Mireille Alwan
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